

5529 South Lake Park Avenue, Chicago, IL 60637 + 773.493.1893

Date: August 10, 2020

Matt Fuller, Environmental Programs Engineer Federal Highway Administration 3250 Executive Park Drive Springfield, IL 62703

Via E-mail: Matt.Fuller@dot.gov

RE: Draft MOA for Section 106 review of Obama Presidential Center

Dear Mr. Fuller:

Hyde Park Historical Society, a consulting party to the Obama Presidential Center 106 Review, has studied the current draft Memorandum of Agreement. We continue to have concerns about the perfunctory conduct of the Section 106 Review process and about the lack of any genuine effort to avoid or minimize the damage the proposed OPC project will cause to historic Jackson Park. We await the final draft of the MOA and will make a decision about accepting that MOA at a later date.

Respectfully,

Michal Safar

Michal Safar, President Hyde Park Historical Society, Section 106 Consulting Party

Cc: Todd Wyatt, Chicago Department of Planning and Development; Jaime Loichinger and Sarah Stokely, Advisory Council on Historic Preservation; Arlene K. Kocher and David Clarke, Federal Highway Administration; Lee Terzis, Joel Lynch and Morgan Elmer, National Park Service; Colin Smalley, US Army Corps of Engineers; Eleanor Gorski, Chicago Department of Planning and Development; Nate Roseberry, Chicago Department of Transportation; Heather Gleason, Chicago Park District; Brad Koldehoff, Illinois Department of Transportation; Anthony Rubano and CJ Wallace, Illinois State Historic Preservation Office; Maurice Cox Chicago Department of Planning and Development; Gia Biagi, Chicago Department of Transportation; Samir Mayekar, Deputy Mayor, City of Chicago